3rd June, 2014
Dear Ms. Barnes,

I am writing to you in response to your request for recommendations and suggestions for the English Club in general. First of all, I would like to say that the English Club benefits greatly from your continued interest in the improvement and expansion of the facilities we have on offer.


To begin with, one of the most obvious issues with regard to the English Club is the lack of different levels of English language books. While the club has many English books in stock, the majority of these are for intermediate and advanced students of English. There are currently no resources for beginner-level students of English. This is the first, and most urgent requirement of the English Club Library. Perhaps you could look into some extra funding for these beginner-level books?


Secondly, we have a wide range of films on DVD, from documentaries to fiction and even science fiction. However, most of these films are quite old and out-of-date and do not attract the interest and attention of young international students. It would also be useful to consider purchasing some foreign-language films, as these often act as cultural links for international students and make them feel more at home in the club itself. 


Furthermore, there is a particular need for some appropriate study areas within the Library. At present, there are only a few tables with old, uncomfortable chairs for the students to use. Again, it is not a very welcoming arrangement for the students. Perhaps we could purchase roughly eight to ten study desks with comfortable, cushioned chairs? Also, we should probably look at rearranging the present layout of the library to better facilitate the creation of ‘quiet areas’ for those students who wish to work on their own. 

Finally, one of the most disappointing aspects of our English Club is the scarcity of computers. Obviously, the Internet is one of the most valuable tools in the teaching and learning of English. At the moment, we only have six up-to-date computer terminals, with an additional four units which are, quite frankly, obsolete and used only for word processing. 

An additional proposal that I would like to make is the possibility of opening the library on Saturday for at least a few hours for those students who wish to work on their own projects during the weekend. Would it be possible to open between 10 am and 2 pm? I’m sure myself and my staff would be willing to rotate the responsibilities for this extra provision, which would be of great benefit to the students. 


Once again, I would like to thank you for taking the time to assess the facilities of the English Club and I hope that at least some of these proposals can be brought forward and put in place over the coming months.

Regards,

Billy McSweeney

